
Date:  January 1, 2024 

Honeywell International, Inc., dba US Digital 
Designs by Honeywell.
1835 E 6th Street, Suite 27 Tempe, Arizona 
85288 
Phone:  (602) 687-1730 

Customer: City of Prosper, Texas      

911 Safety Way  

Prosper, Texas 75078 

RE: Sole Source Information – Phoenix G2 Fire Station Alerting System
TO WHO IT MAY CONCERN: 

The City of Prosper, Tx. and its Fire Department have been utilizing the Phoenix G2 Fire 
Station Alerting System (the “System”) since 2015. USDD was acquired by Honeywell 
International, Inc. in 2022. USDD now does business under the name “Honeywell 
International, Inc., dba US Digital Designs by Honeywell.” Nevertheless, USDD continues to 
design and manufacture the System. The City and its Fire Rescue Department are invested in 
the System which provides fast, reliable and concise fire and medical emergency alerts.  

Honeywell International, by its brand US Digital Designs by Honeywell (“USDD”) is the sole 
manufacturer and distributor of the Phoenix G2 Fire Station Alerting system.  As the 
manufacturer of the System, USDD requires all installation of the station-level components 
of the System be performed by personnel trained and certified by USDD.  USDD certification 
training is designed to acquaint the personnel with the special features of the System, the 
mission critical aspects of the System, and proper installation as recommended by USDD.  
Installation by a G2 Certified Installer allows USDD to warrant and provide service and 
support for the System.

US Digital Designs, Inc. (“USDD”) is the sole manufacturer of the Phoenix G2 Fire Station 
Alerting System, including all hardware and software. The System design is proprietary in 
nature and integrates the dispatch side of the System currently installed at the City, allowing 
communication with the station side System to deliver fast and reliable alerts. No other fire 
station alerting systems manufactured by other companies can connect or operate within 
the System. As the manufacturer, US Digital Designs is able to offer the lowest factory-direct 
pricing to the City. No distributor of the Phoenix G2 System is able to provide pricing at a 
lower price.In addition, with the exception of certified installation companies authorized to 
perform “installation only” services, no other organization or entity is able or authorized to 
service and/or support the System.

Please let me know if I may answer any additional questions. 

Best Regards, 

ASIM AKRAM 
General Manager 
Asim.akram@honeywell.com 


